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School Board Meeting 

Tuesday 13th August 

@ 7pm 

 

Year 4/5 Open Class/

Assembly 

Thursday 15th August  

@ 2.20pm 

 

 

Book Week 

Monday 19th-23rd August 

 

Book Week Dress Up 

Assembly and Parade 

Friday 23rd August @9am in 

Undercover Area 

 

Newdegate Field Day/ 

Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday 4th September 

 

Year 7/8 Cadet Camp 

(POSTPONED TO  TERM 4) 

 

Faction Jumps Day 

Monday 9th September 

 

Faction Athletics Carnival 

Wednesday 11th September 

 

K/PP Open Classroom  & 

Assembly 

Thursday 12th September @ 

2.20pm 

Thursday 8th August 2024 

Term 3 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Tuesday to Friday 

8.45am—3.15pm 
 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

On the 24th of July, the Year 10 group headed 

off to Perth for the Careers Expo. We arrived at 

Fremantle, just in time for a Fremantle port tour.  

This was great to see the variety of jobs that it 

takes to keep the port functioning. Our next 

stop was Notre Dame University, where our tour 

guide Zac, gave us our gift bags and took us 

through the beautiful grounds and explained all 

about university life and what courses Notre 

Dame offers and the path that you need to 

take to get there. 

We then checked in to our accommodation, 

and then headed out to Piggy’s for a delicious 

dinner. 

The next morning we were up bright and early 

and got ourselves sorted to head to the             

careers expo at the convention centre. This is 

always great to see the diverse career                    

possibilities available to our future generations. 

After a long day of learning and sharing what 

we’ve learnt we treated ourselves to some retail 

therapy before the long spew free bus ride 

home to LGDHS. Thanks to Mrs Trevenen and 

Mrs Nenke for  this great opportunity! 
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Message from The Administration Team 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

LCoTE 

This term, Mrs Mills attended two of a five-day leadership course, Leading Cultures of Teaching Excellence, a key 

component of the Department’s Quality Teaching Strategy. Her key takeaways: Culture shapes learning; our        

motivation and purpose is anchored in student outcomes. The culture we are striving for at LGDHS: trusting             

relationships, shared beliefs, strong values, norms and knowing the data, combine to set the preconditions for         

successful, quality teaching, learning and an engaged community. 
 

Careers Conversations 

Join the conversation about post-school options. 

Talking to your child about their future? We hold free, family events to help you and your child learn about              

post-school options and career pathways. 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/careerconversationevents 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/career-development/start-a-conversation 

Katanning: Monday August 12 https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1221936 

Narrogin: Tuesday August 13 https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1215740 
 

PP Demountable  

It was all steam ahead Friday, 26th July when we were given the keys to our new 

demountable. This past Friday, 2nd August we saw many hands making light 

work as the Occupancy Certificate was sent through and we were cleared to 

have our Pre-primary students able to inhabit the building the following Monday. 

The space is a wonderful addition to our school and completes the ECE area. 

We had the high school students in to help us unwrap and unpack all the new 

fittings, fixtures and furnishings. Mrs Amanda Desmond has been working            

tirelessly to ensure that the space is ready for our lucky students. A big thank you to 

all the staff and helpers that have chipped in to ensure this wonderful space was 

filled with exciting spaces of adventure and learning.  

The school has been attempting to source this facility for many years, so I was 

thrilled to finally secure not only a brand new building but a shed to match.              

According to our Capital Works Manager, I can be very persuasive, considering 

sheds are only handed out with every second demountable schools secure. I            

assured him I would keep this a secret! 

The new carpet should be here soon, a new interactive whiteboard and outdoor blinds have been quoted on.           

Before we know it, this building will look like it has been here for years. I know the ECE students will make many     

wonderful memories and have wonderful learning opportunities in this new space.  

Complaints and Concerns    

Our school is committed to providing quality education to all students in a safe, inclusive and            

caring learning environment. We value working together with parents and families as critical             

partners in student learning outcomes. 

Effective communication is the key to building a positive relationship between home and school 

and plays an important part in the education of your child. You should feel confident that we will 

listen and respond to your concerns, and effectively manage and resolve complaints. 

Issues may arise during your child’s schooling and these are more productively resolved if you raise them with the 

school directly, as early as possible. If you are not sure who to speak to, you can start with your child’s teacher. For 

some matters, it may be appropriate to talk directly to the school principal. If you have approached your child’s 

school but haven’t been able to resolve the issue, we can work with you to address concerns in a prompt, visible 

and fair process, where all parties are heard and respected.  

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/careerconversationevents
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/career-development/start-a-conversation
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fevents%2Flanding%2F1221936&data=05%7C02%7CKerrianne.Mills%40education.wa.edu.au%7C4237f6acd6a94769eb9708dca621e16b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638567912242
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fevents%2Flanding%2F1215740&data=05%7C02%7CKerrianne.Mills%40education.wa.edu.au%7C4237f6acd6a94769eb9708dca621e16b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638567912242
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Assembly 

Thank you for your understanding about the postponing of the assembly, with all the illnesses going through the 

school the Year 4/5’s have had no time to master their craft - ready for the big day! We look forward to seeing you 

all on Thursday 15th August.  
 

Athletics Carnival  

We have also had to postpone our athletics carnival due to the interschool carnival being pushed to the 2nd week 

of term 4. It was decided that a 7 week break between carnivals was just too much therefore we will all meet for 

the jumps on Monday 9th September and the carnival on Wednesday 11th September. I look forward to seeing you 

all there.  
 

Bookweek 

Week 6, Friday 23rd August is our annual Book Week assembly. I look forward 

to seeing our many book characters parading through the school. This is 

such a fun event every year.  No need to purchase expensive costumes – be 

creative with cardboard and  recycled items!  Can’t wait to see all the fun 

ideas come together! It is always a fun day but this year the assembly/          

parade ensures to be an extra special event with our LGDHS choir and         

drama club performing at the assembly. This year’s theme is Reading is   

Magic! 
 

Student Success 

It’s important to celebrate the success of our students, both current and 

past. Congratulations to Levi Argent who has been invited to participate in 

the Under 13/14 Fiji Hockey Tour next year. This is a wonderful opportunity for 

him to play against high level teams. Well done Levi. If you have any stories 

of recognition please let the school know so that we can celebrate and  

promote the success stories of our students in our newsletter.  
 

Illness 

The start of Term 3 has challenged the school with an influx of illness. We have had days with many staff out and 

I’d like to take the opportunity to thank Mrs Tor Desmond for organising the chaos of relief, collapsed classes and 

juggling timetables. I’d also like to say a HUGE thank you to our wonderful staff for your flexibility and patience 

when you have lost DOTT and had to take extra students with only a moments notice, we are very lucky to have 

you.  

If your child is feeling unwell please keep them home from school, we have had many students arrive to be sent 

home before recess. I would greatly appreciate you not risking them being here than trying to have them push 

through. Influenza A, Covid and RSV are rampant and we saw a third of our student population absent for most of 

last week. Please do not forget to test for Covid, and if testing positive, students are to stay home until the test 

comes back clear and they are asymptomatic. As a school we greatly appreciate your support around this              

matter.  
 

Communication with Staff 

Friendly reminder to please refrain from contacting your classroom teachers via their personal phones during and 

after school hours about school matters. As part of the Department of Educations Code of Conflict it is deemed 

inappropriate to do so and staff can be disciplined over such communications. Please ring the front office staff 

who will ensure a message is forwarded to staff and/or your child. Your classroom teacher also checks their emails 

regularly as this is a preferred method of communication if the matter is not urgent. 
 

Board Member Wanted– Parent Representative 

We would like to officially thank Malcolm Harwood as he vacates his position 

as a parent representative on the LGDHS Board. 

If you are, or know someone who would be interested in nominating for the 

now vacant position of Parent Representative, please enquire at the front   

office for an information pack and nomination form. You can do so either:  

in person, via email:  lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au  

or by phone: 9865 4500. 

Message from The Administration Team Continued... 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Connect and Respect  
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Dear LGDHS Community, 

 

Welcome to week four– nearly half way through the 

term already! 

Our uniform shop has been getting some  orders for 

the new black high school polar fleece jumpers. 

They look very professional and cosy! (See pictured 

right.) 

The Newdegate Field Day is approaching steadily, 

with it our fundraising opportunity, catering for the 

Rabo Bank group. 

We would appreciate all the help we can get and if 

that is something you have the capacity for, please 

keep an eye on your Flexischool account inbox for 

more information when it can be provided. 

Our next meeting is Monday the 26th of August 

2024, providing everyone is well, which is proving 

difficult at this time! 

 

Best wishes, 

Nikki Lewis | P & C President 

Canteen Roster Term 3 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

12/08/2024 Chloe McDougall Sarah Clarke Kristy Snelling 

19/08/2024 Tyrepower ? Teneeka Morgan Jodi Couzens 

26/08/2024 Nikki Lewis Sarah Clarke Indigo Fraser 

02/09/2024 Courtney Withnell Teneeka Morgan Nicola Kuchling 

09/09/2024 Megan Pawsey Kelly-Anne Gooch Phebe Reidy 

16/09/2024 Jihee Jones Courtney Withnell Amy Elefsen 

P & C Update: Nikki Lewis 
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Message from the Chaplain: Brodie Simmons 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Hello Everyone! 

I recently returned from Canada, where it was a lot warmer than here. I enjoyed the heat, but the Canadians are 

like snowmen and melted a bit. It’s wonderful to be back on Australian soil and return to school. I’ve noticed 

we’ve been missing a few students at breakfast club thanks to the visiting bugs, but hopefully everyone will be 

back and hungry again soon. 

Next week there is a spotlight on bullying, with the Bullying No Way: National Week of Action  

2024 Theme 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The theme for 2024 is 'Everyone belongs'. 

When we all feel like we belong, bullying struggles to find a place. It's about embracing who we are,            

respecting everyone's differences and standing up together against unkindness. 

Belonging means we all have a role in preventing bullying. We're encouraged to speak up and create a 

safe place where everyone feels supported and respected, and our voices are heard and valued. 
This site https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/ has some great resources and information on bullying for families, students 

and teachers, so please check it out.  

May you stay safe and well.  
 

Kind Regards 

Brodie Simmons | Chaplain 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/
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Message from the Chaplain: Brodie Simmons 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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D & T with Mrs Nenke 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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D & T with Mrs Nenke 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Newdegate Field Day Art Entries 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

LGDHS Co-Ordinator : Caryn Kirk (Admin) 



 

 


